
Minutes of NBDS Board Meeting 

held on Sunday February 24
th

  

at Nelson Wong’s house 

 

 

 

Board members present:  Vicki Linfitt, Andrea Bonkowski, Stephen Gower, Andy Mundy, Keith Wilson, 

Nelson Wong, Pinky Wong, John Burke 

 
Meeting commenced  12.10pm 

 
Previous meeting minutes.   

Pinky moved & Andrea seconded approval of previous minutes. 

 

Items from previous meeting. 

Pinky volunteered to take care of cleaning up the Bylaws for the 2013 AGM.  Any amendments to be sent to 

Pinky.  Any changes will require a special resolution at the AGM. 

 

Sound system problems at Bowen have been addressed. 

 

Lighthouse Community Centre has been provisionally booked.  Meeting arranged to complete & sign contract. 

 

Trial take down at Bowen seems to be working okay. 

 

Pinky is gathering information for gaming grants applications. 

 

Keith to liaise with Angelo re uploading membership information & volunteer calendar onto new web site. 

 

Nelson – pictures are not currently being uploaded into an archive.  We will wait until the new web site is up & 

running before a final decision is made on this. 

 

Old AGM minutes will be uploaded to new web site.  Andrea, Nelson, Keith to send to Andy to collate.   

 

Stephen is collating budgets from each committee so the Board will know what is going on.   

 

Pinky to obtain IFB committee members details & circulate to Board. 

 

Ratification of logo.  Discussion & decision already taken place by email.  Andrea moved to accept the new logo,  

seconded by Keith.  Approved unanimously. 

 

Web site update.   Gio is waiting for final approval from us via Vicki.  It will then be passed to Angelo to 

construct the site, then it will be up to us to fill in text, etc.   It is to be suggested to Angelo that we have the web 

site up & running by the end of March.   Query - did Lynn volunteer for web master?   Vicki to check.    We still 

need a web master as a central person to oversee the web site, although  Andy will update the calendar,  Nelson 

the practice sessions, and Keith the membership details.   

 



IFB update.   Ticket sales are currently a little less than we would like to see, but major advertising is not yet up 

and running.  Newspaper ads will be going in during March; H arbor Living & TV publicity in April.  Port Theatre 

have not yet sent out details.    Otherwise, everything is running on schedule – volunteers, judges, competitors, 

etc .   

 

Treasurers report.  Stephen presented figures already emailed to the Board ahead of the meeting.  There is 

concern that income is down on average at Bowen by $400 per dance, and Nanoose down by $100 per dance.  

Ticketed events remain very popular and support regular dances.  Forecast a slight profit over the coming year.  

Andrea moved to accept treasurers report.  Unanimously accepted. 

 

Bowen dances.   Vicki stated we have 90 days to cancel a date without losing any money, otherwise we have to 

pay half of the rental fee.   There are some proposed changes of dates coming up.   We have the possibility of 

cancelling a couple of dates or changing venue.   Considerable discussion then followed. 

 

Suggested that we need to establish a long term strategy before we talk about specific dates, etc. and asked if 

the falling financial and attendance trend is long term or just a cycle we are going through?   Concern about the 

number of paying members versus free admissions, and that this should be discussed.   On the other hand, we 

should also look at the total attendance.   Comment that there are not so many young people attending our 

dances.  Question posed: What is the purpose of NBDS?   Is it to provide quality dancing or some other purpose?  

Noted that it is a ballroom society, so that aspect cannot be changed.  We cannot compete with $5 venues or 

restaurants which are offering cheap nights out and meals with dances.  Query asked if Dance Floor News is 

promoting our competitors when there is competition from other dances.   Vancouver is offering restaurants 

with food and dancing & are packed out; dance studios are not.  This indicates there is a general trend and we 

are not the only ones suffering from declining attendance and revenues.  Noted that there are few alternative 

venues available.  

 

Currently NBDS is leaning towards special & ticketed events.  With 3 dances a month, it was suggested that 

people would pick & choose which dance they attend.  Will only 1 regular NBDS dance a month attract more 

dancers?   It was recommended we combine Bowen & Nanoose & make those dances more special.  If they fill 

up, then we can consider more monthly dances in the future.  We should try out some tea dances.   For now, we 

have to protect our current dances and, hence, the existence of the NBDS, even if we hold fewer dance events 

per month through the year.  Query over what we get out of the membership having paid the annual fee but 

getting fewer dances?   Noted that at the time of the last Nanoose dance (February), there were 4 other dances 

going on that weekend.  We only attracted 31 paid attendees which was disappointingly low.   It was reaffirmed 

that our membership is now spread out right up Vancouver Island as far as Comox.  

 

Ken Yung has tea dances either at Nanoose or his studio, so we should be careful not to compete.   Stated that 

we should only promote other dance events if that promotion is reciprocated.   Noted that we could talk for 

hours about why attendance is down, but without coming to any conclusions or making any decisions.   We just 

have to react to it and deal with the situation appropriately.  

 

It was proposed we consolidate our monthly dances from both venues and hold only 1 regular dance a month.  

We have already have Christmas, NYE, IFB, Anniversary, Dance Camp & Dance Fest as special events through the 

year.   Proposal that we cancel regular dances in months that these special events are held and concentrate on 

the other months, reducing those regular dances to one per month.  That should attract more people to each 

dance, thereby increasing our income, at the same time reducing expenditure on rental, etc.  We would also be 

able to put more effort into the regular dances and make them a little more special in order to attract and retain 

dancers. 



 

It was unanimously agreed, as a principle, to consolidate monthly dances, holding 1 per month between the two 

venues.  It was noted that we have been generating quite a bit of revenue from practice at Nanoose on Saturday 

afternoons, although  Nanoose can be cancelled at any time without penalty and practice sessions will continue 

at the Bradley Centre. 

 

Current Bowen rental for us is either for a full day or by the hour.   New proposals will allow us to rent for 8 

hours (or 4, or a full day).  We currently pay for a full day, but our contract only allows us access from 6.30pm 

and other people use Bowen during the day.  If Bowen is okay to switch to April 6th, without penalty. 

 

Discussion on proposed new dance dates and at which venues, noting that Bowen requires 90 days’ notice of 

cancellation. 

 

The following changes were agreed for the remainder of this year: 

 

March 16th at Nanoose to be cancelled. 

April 5th at Bowen to be changed to Saturday April 6th if that date is still available and if without penalty. 

May 3rd at Bowen to be changed to Saturday May 4th if that date is still available. 

May 18th at Nanoose to be cancelled. 

June 7th at Bowen to be cancelled. 

June 22nd at Nanoose to be changed to a Saturday in June (June 1st or 8th ). 

July 5th at Bowen to be cancelled. 

Hold a tea dance at Bowen on either August 11th (1st choice) or 18th with a full day rental (to include practice?). 

September 6th at Bowen to be cancelled. 

September 21st at Nanoose to be changed to September 7th (1st choice) or 14th (2nd choice). 

October 4th at Bowen (Anniversary Dance) to be changed to October 5th if available (also check caterers). 

October 19th at Nanoose to be cancelled. 

November 1st at Bowen to be cancelled. 

November 16th at Nanoose to be cancelled and changed to November 2nd if available. 

November 29th at Bowen to be cancelled. 

 

Nelson to deal with contract at Bowen, cancellations and proposed new dates. 

Stephen to deal with Nanoose – cancellations and proposed new dates. 

 

Nelson & Stephen to inform Andy as soon as cancellations and new dates are confirmed so workshops, DJs and 

the web site calendar can be updated. 

 

An email will need to be sent out to the membership as soon as we know new dates.  We should “sell” the 

changes to the membership as an improved service to them, as well as explaining why we are reducing the 

number of dances per month.  Some words to be drafted by Stephen please. 

 

There is something to be said for keeping our dance dates consistent – maybe 1st Saturday in the month?   But, it 

was noted that this is not always possible at the venues. 

 

Andrea volunteered to take on Christmas dance committee head and will check that Beban contract been done 

for this event .  Andrea to check contract.   Nelson to go ahead with Bowen contract changes.   

 



Dance Camp.   John’s biggest obstacle at the moment is the web page, but noted that this will be up and running 

soon.   

 

Anniversary dance ticket price to remain as last year in order to keep dancers’ costs down. 

 

Dance fest.    Weekend of July 19th and 20th is provisionally booked at the Lighthouse.  Andy meeting there to 

complete and sign contract.  Agreed to run event only from Friday night through Saturday since people are just 

too tired to attend on the Sunday as well.  Explanation of last year’s catering arrangements and discussion 

agreed to provide light refreshments only, but this is subject to development as the event planning proceeds.  

Nelson offered to arrange for a demo couple to attend and this was agreed.   Request that we try to obtain 

services of a workshop instructor from outside the area.  Noted by Andy. 

 

Suggestion for incentives for attending Christmas and NYE – maybe $5 off the ticket price.  Concern that this 

incentive might not be enough to attract dual event ticket sales but, on the other hand, if we offer too much of 

an incentive it would not have the desired effect (that of selling more tickets and increasing attendance at both 

events). 

 

Bank accounts.  Stephen has discussed all the bank accounts in an email.   IFB has its own account (Deborah’s).   

John wants to add Lynn Peachey to the Dance Camp account.  The gaming account has been closed due to 

pressure from the bank owing to lack of use.  It is a specific account to accompany the gaming grant which has 

to have a gaming account in order to write cheques from for expenses – funds cannot be transferred to other 

accounts.  Examples of expenses are venue rental, risers, etc. (but not caterers, for example).   Pinky is applying 

for gaming grants for three programs – IFB, Dance Camp & Dance Fest.   Different amounts are being ask for in 

each program since the expenses for each program are different.   Motion to reopen account by Pinky;  

unanimously approved.   Stephen to re-open the gaming account. 

 

Barbara and John should be removed from the CIBC account.  Stephen, Andy & Vicki are still on the general 

account as signatories (and Stephen).   Action Stephen. 

 

Discussion on whether or not we should have two signatories on cheques.   Noted that it is awkward to write 

cheques signed by 2 people since they are not always available.  This results in cheques being pre-signed which 

to defeat the object.   Do we need it for the gaming account?  Should it be only for sums in excess of a specified 

amount?   Nelson proposed we should have 2 signatures for gaming account cheques.   John & Gwen are on 

Dance Camp account as signatories (& Stephen).   Christmas, and Dance Fest are put through general account.   

Agreed that Deborah should go on all accounts as signatory.   Action Stephen. 

 

Discussion on emails.   Concern was raised over number of emails and how they were dealt with.  Request that 

anything of specific interest should be addressee instead of cc; request for action, etc. should be indicated at the 

start of the text; and that we be more disciplined and more focused, etc.  in our use of emails.  Noted that this 

discussion was brought up last year and the year before, but we seem to have become a little lax. 

 

Dance Floor News.   Query raised over its purpose, intent, usefulness, and whether it was promoting other 

dance events without that being reciprocated.  Discussion agreed not to list events which directly conflict with 

NBDS dance events, and a request to have NBDS dances promoted as a reciprocal arrangement for including 

others’ events.  Action Andy. 

 

Meeting end 3.30pm. 

 


